
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Principal’s News 

 

We have reached the end of the 2020 school year. 2020 will mark a significant point in our modern history and be a reference 

point in our children’s lives. Throughout this year of a COVID global pandemic, the Pymble Public School community has 

shown incredible resilience and support of one another. I have greatly appreciated the strong support of our parents and 

carers as well as the dedication and care shown for our students by our teachers and staff during this challenging time. It has 

been incredibly humbling and heart-warming to see the way in which our whole school community has managed these 

unprecedented times with such strength, positivity and a ‘can do’ attitude. Our teachers and staff, in short time, rose to the 

challenge of providing ‘learning from home’ for students with great determination and competency while still providing at 

school learning for those students of essential workers. As a school we provided continuity of learning for all students 

throughout the year as well as effectively managed the wellbeing of all students. 

 

We have had relatively more ‘normal’ school operations this semester since the beginning of Term 3 with a return to full ‘on-

campus’ learning. While we have continued to have varying restrictions and COVID guidelines affecting our school activities  
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and programs, at PPS we have maintained continuity of learning in classrooms and taken every opportunity to provide 

whatever extra-curricular and sporting activities we have been able to manage. Our extra-curricular, creative and performing 

arts and sporting programs and activities are all in good shape and will continue to grow in 2021. This is thanks to the 

dedication, determination, resilience and care shown by our teachers and staff during this challenging period. We have a lot 

to be grateful for as a school and as we reflect on the 2020 school year, it will not be lost on anyone in our community that 

we have an amazing group of teachers and staff as well as wonderful students and families.  

 

As always but especially this year, I wish all our students and their families a very merry Christmas, a safe and enjoyable 

summer holiday and a bright, happy and increasingly safe New Year. 

 

Presentation Day Assemblies 

Last week we hosted our Presentation day assemblies over two days. We held six K-2 and four 3-6 assemblies (10 in total) 

in order to adhere to COVID guidelines and enable parents (in a limited capacity) to attend each assembly. The presentation 

day assemblies ran smoothly and celebrated student achievement as well as the strong school community that makes up 

Pymble Public. Each assembly was videoed and has been posted on the school’s YouTube channel; web links were emailed 

to all parents. Our staff went above and beyond in order to provide an opportunity for parents and carers to share in our 

presentation day assemblies. I’d like to thank Mrs Herbert, our teachers and staff for their planning, coordinating and running 

of these assemblies.  

 

 
 

                                                                          
 

 



        
 

        
 

 

 

Year 6 Farewell 

Last Thursday evening we held our Year 6 farewell in our school hall. Our Year 5 and 6 teachers coordinated the farewell 

and the students had a lovely dinner and disco. The children had a great time celebrating their final year of primary schooling 

together. There were some sharp moves on the dance floor and entertaining speeches from our school captains and vice 

captains. I’d like to thank our Year 5 and 6 teachers for organising this event and Mr Burke and Mrs Doig for assisting on the 

night. 

 

 

 

               
 

 



     
 

      
 

      
 

                                                   



School Leavers 

I’d like to wish all students who are leaving PPS at the end of the school year all the very best in their new schools and for 

their future education.  

 

End of Year Activities 

Our teachers and staff have worked extremely hard this year to plan and coordinate a range of exciting and fun end of year 

events for K-6 students. These activities were held yesterday and were a great success. Our students all had a fantastic day! 

Thank you to all our teachers and staff for their efforts in organising these end of year events. 

 

2021 School Year 

The school office will be open from Wednesday 27 January 2021, as teachers have 2 staff development days (pupil free 

days) at the start of the school year.  However, the 2021 school year begins for Years 1 - 6 students on Friday 29 January 

2021. Our new Kindergarten children will start school on Wednesday 3 February. 

 

At this stage our school drop-off and pick-up arrangements for start of the 2021 school year will remain the same. However, 

parents are encouraged to check their email and SchoolStream alerts from Wednesday 27 January 2021 for any updates. 

 

Staffing 

We have three long serving teachers retiring at the end of this year, Ms Wilson, Mrs Wiblin and Mrs Ross are all retiring after 

many years of public school teaching service. These teachers have been teaching at PPS for a combined period of 72 years. 

During their teaching careers Ms Wilson, Mrs Wiblin and Mrs Ross have taught and supported hundreds of students and 

families. Their combined contribution to public education has been enormous and a credit to their passion for teaching 

children. I’d like to congratulate Ms Wilson, Mrs Wiblin and Mrs Ross on their extensive individual teaching careers and wish 

them a healthy and happy retirement. 

 

Mrs Nelson who has worked in the school office for the past 8 years is also leaving Pymble Public School at the end of this 

year to spend time with family and pursue other interests. Mrs Nelson always greeted children, parents, visitors and staff with 

a big smile and a positive attitude. She has assisted, with great care, many injured and sick children as well as contributed 

to the overall running of the school over many years. We wish Mrs Nelson all the very best in her future endeavours. 

 

Bruno Diodati 

Principal 

 

 

 

    Deputy Principal’s News 

 
 
2021 Organisation 

In preparation for 2021, each family has received an email regarding classroom requirements for next year. This includes 

information on how to order books, textbooks and specific folders that students will use in their new classes, as well as 

stationery items. All book items can be placed online and our supplier, Humphreys, will deliver the student packs to the school 

where they will be distributed to each child in their new classroom. Orders should be placed by 5pm on Sunday 17 January. 

You can also find a link to this information on our school website. We thank you for your assistance in ensuring these items 

are ready for your child at the start of the school year. 

 

Light Up Learning 

 

It has been wonderful celebrating student achievements over the last two weeks. Both our Presentation 

Day assemblies and the Day of Stars highlighted the outstanding talents of our students. 3/4L have been 

developing their photography skills and have taken some very creative snaps of our school environment. 

Can you recognise these locations? 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartmax.com%2Fmiddle%2Fm2H7K9A0G6N4N4H7_cartoon-comics-clip-art-clipart-light-bulb-thinking%2F&psig=AOvVaw2PI0n9j8eDpFG6xRWBrHqm&ust=1592371520224000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCMig4rXMheoCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAF


  



 

I would like to thank our school community for your continued support and cooperation throughout the year. I wish you all a 
wonderful Christmas and a safe and enjoyable holiday. 

 

Nicole Doig 

Deputy Principal  

 

 

 

 

 

    Sports News  

 

PSSA results for weeks 7-8: 

 

 

PSSA Results                                                                                Week 7, Term 4 

Team Result Score 

Snr A Boys Cricket Defeated St Ives North  132 runs - 101 runs 

Jnr A Boys Cricket Defeated St Ives North 150 runs -91 runs 

Snr B Boys Cricket Defeated by Gordon West 119 runs 90 runs 

Jnr B Boys Cricket Defeated by Gordon West 203 runs -113 runs 

Snr Girls Cricket Defeated by Lindfield 1 133 runs - 66 runs 

Jnr Girls Cricket Defeated Lindfield East  141 runs - 120 runs 

Girls League Tag Defeated Beaumont Road //  Defeated Gordon 8 - 4  //  7 - 6 

Boys League Tag BYE  //  Defeated Chatswood 10 - 2 

 
 

PSSA Results                                                                                             Week 8, Term 4 

Team Result Score 

Snr A Boys Cricket Defeated Beaumont Road 101 runs - 57 runs 

Jnr A Boys Cricket Defeated Beaumont Road 137 runs -59 runs 

Snr B Boys Cricket Defeated Lindfield  160 runs 49 runs 

Jnr B Boys Cricket Defeated Lindfield 136 runs -114 runs 

Snr Girls Cricket Defeated by St Ives Nth 150 runs - 146 runs 

Jnr Girls Cricket Defeated by St Ives Nth 115 runs - 82 runs 

Girls League Tag Defeated St Ives  //  Defeated Chatswood 10 - 5  //  8 - 6 

Boys League Tag Tied with Beaumont Road //  Defeated St Ives 8 - 8  //   8 - 7 

http://www.pngall.com/sports-png
http://www.pngall.com/sports-png
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/


 

End of Season Coach’s Report                                                            Summer PSSA 

Team Report Consistent Performers 

Boys Cricket As 

Mr Sillato 

The A teams played a very consistent and competitive brand 
of cricket this year. They executed their skills with bat and 
ball as expected. The biggest improvements were seen in 
both teams’ match awareness. They became smarter 
running between the wickets and backing up throws in the 
field. The boys played hard on the field and showed terrific 
behaviour and sportsmanship off the field. It was a great 
season boys - well done! 

Snr 

Stanly B 

Charles S 

 

Jnr 

Charlie H 

Freddie C  

Boys Cricket Bs 

Mr Dormer 

The Junior Bs spent this term continuing to cement the 
basics. They are  now developing into capable bowlers, can 
hit regularly off the tee, run intelligently between the wickets 
and back up throws.  

The Senior Bs consisted mainly of year 5s and had an 
excellent season with plenty of fours and sixes and 
consistent bowling. Their team spirit was inspiring. I look 
forward to seeing most of them back on the field in term 1 
2021. 

Snr 

Tom B 

James C 

 
 
Jnr 

Lucas E 

Max M 

Girls Cricket 

Mrs Battaerd  
The Junior and Senior Girls Cricket teams both had a 
tremendous season this year. For the majority of the Juniors, 
this was their first time playing competitive cricket. Both 
teams jumped into action, quickly learning or refreshing the 
rules, whilst enthusiastically showing up to training to 
continue honing their skills. Over the season their confidence 
grew, which improved their game significantly. The girls 
started picking up more wickets and achieving greater run 
scores, even hitting a few fours and sixes. They are to be 
congratulated for their hard work, sportsmanship and 
behaviour whilst representing the school. It was a fabulous 
season girls - well done! 

Snr 

Taylor D 

Laranya N 

 

Jnr 

Emma M 

Georgia B 

Snr League Tag 

Miss Lazic-Kirk 
Both Senior League Tag teams played exceptionally well this 
year. Each week, they trained to the best of their ability, and 
as a result, achieved fantastic results on the field! They 
improved their passing skills significantly, learning to pass 
the ball swiftly and effectively. When defending, they learnt 
that communication is key. Both teams gave all games 110% 
effort and exhibited outstanding behaviour and 
sportsmanship both on and off the field. It was a fantastic 
season! 

Boys 

Max H 

Ryan B 

 

Girls 

Sarah H 

Giuliana P 

 
 
 
 



 
 
            
 

                     

              PPS School Stream app 

Have you downloaded the School Stream app? You can download the app for free onto as many devices as you wish. All 

parents are strongly encouraged to download our new PPS School Stream app. Should you have any questions regarding the 

app or trouble downloading the app please visit the school website for easy to follow instructions. 

 

    Lost Property 

 

 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, parents are not permitted to access the Lost Property room. The room will be checked 

regulary by staff and items with names will be returned to the owner. Items with NO NAME will be sent to the 2nd Hand 

Uniform shop and proceeds from these sales will be used to fund school improvements. 

 

 

 Uniform Shop  
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   2nd Hand Uniform Shop  

 
 
NOW OPEN! 
 
The 2nd Hand Uniform shop is back and now taking uniform donations.  Please send any donations to the school office. 
 
The shop will be open again on Thursday 28 January 2021. To align with COVID safety measures customers are strictly 
limited to their 10 minute appointment. Upon arrival please go directly to the shop where you will need to sign in before 
purchasing your items. NO CASH, we can only accept card payment.  
 
Book your appointment at: 
https://secondhanduniform.setmore.com/  
 

Thanks and regards, 

Lisa 

0424 562 820 

 
 

 

 

PPS Chritian Prayer Group 

 
Throughout this year, the PPS Christian Prayer Group have been continuing to meet to pray for the PPS community. The 
group meet each Wednesday morning of term at 9am, either locally or online. If you would like to join us, please contact 
Jackie Tham (jackietham@yahoo.com.au). 

 

 

 

   Community News 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Landing – Youth Centre 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Ist Pymble Scout Group 

Bannockburn Oval, Pymble 

Cubs (ages 8-10)  akela@1stpymblescouts.org.au 

Scouts (ages 11-14)  scouts@1stpymblescouts.org.au 

 

 

 St Swithuns Anglican Church 

Live Family Church – 10am Sundays 

For more info contact: 9488 7377 or office@swiz.org.au or www.swiz.org.au  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lifeline Pop-Up Book Shop - Roseville 

Thousands of quality pre-loved books in a wide range of categories 

Tues – Sat : 10am – 4pm 

21 Hill St, Roseville 

 

 
Manly Warringbah Basketball Association 

School holiday camps and term programs for all ages 

For details visit: manlybasketball.com.au 

https://secondhanduniform.setmore.com/?fbclid=IwAR306LEsuHfNZMQ_7_dqAFPMI_GRXqEDbSRTiRierBtC_RLyscLZxVfr_No
mailto:jackietham@yahoo.com.au
http://fabiusmaximus.com/2012/12/31/internet-communities-47427/
http://fabiusmaximus.com/2012/12/31/internet-communities-47427/
http://fabiusmaximus.com/2012/12/31/internet-communities-47427/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
mailto:akela@1stpymblescouts.org.au
mailto:scouts@1stpymblescouts.org.au
mailto:office@swiz.org.au
http://www.swiz.org.au/


 

  
 

 

 

 
MCCARTHY STUDIOS 

2020 
Classes in the Hall at Pymble School 

 
 

Friday  
3:00 to 4:45pm  Kindy/Year 1 - Dance/Singing/Drama 
 
Wednesday  
3.15 to 5:00pm  Years 2/3 - Dance/Singing/Drama 
4.00 to 6:15 pm  Years 4/5 – Dance/Singing/Drama  
        
For further information, please ring Cheryl on 0412 293 230 
or email info@mccarthystudios.com.au 
 

 

mailto:info@mccarthystudios.com.au

